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To whom it my concern and Erick and Jennifer, 
  
First of all I would like to apologize for all of the miss information and waste of time Mr. Joe 
Gilmour  had bestowed upon the  lot of us.   
  
A simple phone call or a direct message to me (Hayley Hoyt) directly from him would have clarified 
all of these issues in a matter of moments.  But, alas, there are those individuals that thrive on being 
a pain in the side to our community and have too much time on their hands.  His knee jerk reaction 
in this case is amusing. 
  
First of all, Ladies of Liberty is a SOCIAL GROUP that ANYONE can be a part of.  We are a NOT 
AFFILIATED with any political group.  And we started this group in April of 2023.  That’s 2 months 
ago… not 2 years ago as Mr. Gilmour states.  Our Facebook group changed its name to Ladies of 
Liberty from a prior Facebook group in April.  Our first social event was in April at Twigs Restaurant. 
  
Side bar:  Everything you read on Facebook ARE NOT FACTS 
  
Mr. Gilmour pretends that the Ladies of Liberty had 2 different fundraisers.  I would like his proof of 
this other allegation.  Because that is not true. And I’m not sure what he is allotting to.  There were 
NO VENDORS at Twigs. And I have every right to do a door prize.  No money was exchanged.    
  
We HOSTED an event at CG Public House (aka Country Gentleman restaurant) in Kennewick for Semi 
Bird on May 10th 
  

1. THE COST OF THE EVENT WAS ZERO DOLLARS 

 It is stated  several times in our advertisements to order food  off of the restaurant menu.   We 
did not rent the room or provide food or drink.  We simply had a room requirement to meet a 
$500 dinner tally and in doing so  CG Public House waives the room rental fee.  Guest paid for their 
OWN FOOD AND DRINK.  
** CG Public House does not allow outside food or drink into their restaurant.  So this allegation is 
not only false, its ridiculous.  

2. No. The Bird campaign DID NOT give Ladies of Liberty or The High Heel Housewife any 
money or compensation to host this event. Therefore there was nothing to discount. 

  
There were however donation envelopes on the tables, so if guest wanted to donate to his 
campaign, they simply filled out the proper envelope, and donated.  These were all given to his 

https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/a/contacts/13066221017


campaign manager to properly record and document.  INDIVIDUAL donations reached 
$3,000.  Again, each donation was in a donation envelope provided by the Semi Bird campaign. 
  
  
So again, Ladies of Liberty is a social club, NOT a political group.  And my business, The High Heel 
Housewife has nothing to do with the Ladies of Liberty. 
  
The time it took Mr. Gilmour to stalk my personal face book page, by business page AND the Ladies 
of Liberty Facebook  page is  embarrassing.    
And you would think with all that time he would even know the correct name of by business. And, 
also, The Semi Bird campaign KNOWS there are individuals out there on the   hunt for anything they 
can call attention to and complain about.  This is a well known fact.  Semi Bird campaign team was 
very careful and thorough to be in compliance of all rules and guidelines.  They are very aware of the 
Mr. Gilmour’s of the world.     
  
Please feel free to contact me directly for any further questions 
  
Hayley Hoyt 
509- 899-8787 
 


